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CONSIDERATION OF PETITION PE535 AND PE888

Thank you for your letter of 16 January seeking an update from the Scottish Government on
how it will take the issues raised in petitions PE535 and PE888 forward. | am replying as |
have portfolio responsibility for the law on prescription and limitation. The reply also covers
the interests of the Minister for Public Health, Shona Robison. It also refers to the Historical
Abuse Systemic Review of Residential Schools and Children’s Homes in Scotland between
1950 and 1995. Adam Ingram will be writing to you more fully on this shortly. | apologise for
the delay in replying.

The Committee will be aware that, in a Statement to Parliament on 7 February on support for
survivors of historic in-care and institutional abuse, Adam Ingram set out the progress made
in improving the support available for survivors of such abuse. He announced that the
Scottish Government accepts in full the recommendations contained in the Historical Abuse
Systemic Review of Residential Schools and Children’s Homes in Scotland between 1950
and 1995. Adam Ingram also informed Parliament that the Scottish Government is actively
scoping out the adaptation of the principles of a truth and reconciliation model and that we
accept the Scottish Law Commission’s recommendations that prescribed personal injury
claims should not be revived. | have provided details below on how the Scottish Government
intends to progress the issues raised in the petitions.

Scottish Law Commission (SLC) Report on Personal Injury Actions: Limitation and
Prescribed Claims

The former Deputy Minister for Justice, Hugh Henry, informed the Committee on 2 March
2006 that the first two points raised in PE888 have already been addressed. In relation to the
final point raised, the Scottish Law Commission (SLC) published a Report on Personal Injury
Actions: Limitation and Prescribed Claims on 5 December which supersedes previous SLC









